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Commencement – Chairman Ryder called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. and explained the meeting procedure.
Old/New Business

Minutes
Chairman Ryder pointed out several paragraphs of January 18, 2011 which needed to be changed.  It was decided the minutes should get voted on at the next meeting.
Bills
Motion made by Member Gonsalves to approve a bill from the Wanderer for the legal notice for the Neighborhood Overlay District in the amount of $52.00, seconded by Member Crowley.

VOTE: 5-0-0 (Sherman Briggs not yet present.)
Sherman Briggs arrived at 7:20
Discussion and Vote – Cornish Proposal – NOD
Chairman Ryder explained that in the many discussions there have been regarding the Cornish Proposal it has become increasingly obvious that it boils down to trust and the residents of Marion trusting the Planning Board to make the right decisions.  The bottom line is that they were wondering of Cornish’s’ involvement is necessary or cost effective.  Chairman Ryder stated that he wants the Board to comment on and see if the Board agrees to reduce the involvement of Cornish.  Chairman Ryder explained that He and Tom could be making presentations to the Board of Selectman to present the Bylaw to them and make the same presentation to the other Boards in Town.   
Member Sweeney questioned if Cornish would meet with each of the Boards or would they be involved with the presentation at Town Meeting.

Chairman Ryder suggested that Cornish be at Town Meeting to field questions.
Member Sweeney commented that Cornish has more expertise and he saw how they handled themselves during the workshops.  He felt it would be money well spent to have them make some type of presentation at Town Meeting.

Member Gonsalves commented that he also agreed that Russ should be at Town Meeting and would like to see the Board present it and have Russ there to help us if there are questions.

Member Briggs commented that he agreed that they should have Cornish on Town Meeting floor to help field questions as a backup.

Vice- Chairman Magauran explained to the public that Cornish helped craft the vision of the overlay and prepared a report which is available on the Planning Board Website.
Vice – Chairman Magauran suggested that a vote was not needed if no members objected.

After discussion and no objections it was decided that The Board would have a scope of work for Cornish Associates that will be smaller but Cornish should still be involved.  

“The Mullin Rule” – Massachusetts G.L. c.39, Section 23D

Motion was made by Member Crowley to Open the Public Hearing regarding MA G.L. c.39, Section 23 D, seconded by Member Sweeney.                       
VOTE: 6-0-0
The Legal advertisement was read into record by Clerk Briggs.

Chairman Ryder asked the Board if any Member had questions.  

Member Sweeney asked for a brief explanation and example of the Mullin Rule.
Vice- Chairman Magauran explained that right now, if a Board Member misses a single public hearing on a project that Board Member can not vote on the matter.  For example if adopted, a Board Member may miss up to one public hearing for a special permit:  they may review minutes, video or tapes and certify in writing that they had done so – and then they may vote.  
After discussion, Chairman Ryder asked if the public had any comments.  There were no comments.

Motion was made by Member Gonsalves to bring the Article forward, seconded by 
Vice – Chairman Magauran.                     
VOTE: 6-0-0
Motion made by Vice – Chairman Magauran to close the public hearing, seconded by Member Gonsalves.
VOTE: 6-0-0
Continued Public Hearing Neighborhood Overlay District - Section 16

Motion made by Member Gonsalves to open the public hearing for NOD section 16, seconded by Vice-Chairman Magauran. 
VOTE: 6-0-0 
Chairman Ryder presented a final draft of the NOD Section 16 and asked for public comments.

Jon Rockwell approached the board and asked if there were any changes of the document from the meeting on the 14th.

Chairman Ryder explained that there were a few changes;  under the section 16.6 design guidelines was change of the Title to Building Form Guidelines for the Planning Board Town of  Marion dated June 30, 2003.  

Vice – Chairman Magauran pointed out that under 16.3 Authority – there was some new language in it.  He explained that Mr. Rockwell had pointed out previously that Mixed Use component was not presented or clear.  When went through Town Counsel it was omitted and then was added back in with the sentence  “an applicant seeking a special permit(s) for uses and/or structures within the Neighborhood Overlay District may apply for and the SPGA may approve, more than one special permit for uses and/or structures as contained within a single application to the SPGA.”  That effectively covers what we are getting at with the mixing uses.
Mr. Rockwell commented that one of the points made earlier was one of the changes is that there would be one versus many special permits and questioned the number of special permits needed and how it was going to work.  

Vice – Chairman Magauran stated that for the special permits that would be allowed in this district the SPGA (as well as the underlying district in this case General Business) are the Planning Board and for all would be a single special permit process.  The only thing that will really change is the number of fees. 
Karen Dourdeville approached the Board and stated in terms of trust she does not feel that is the issue.  She continues to respectfully disagree with the Board and believes that the proposed overlay district has the potential to bring many more residents to Town and has the potential to increase the number of students. 

Carol Sanz approached the Board and questioned where it said in the bylaw that there was “mixed use”.   She stated concern that she and many others did not understand the bylaw presented.  
Vice – Chairman Magauran explained that the legalese in 16.3 does not use the words directly and that Town Counsel when reviewing took out the term “mixed use”.  He went on to give a bit more explanation of the bylaw as presented.
Jon Rockwell approached the Board and commented that when you look at the zoning and land use issues, water supply, sewer distribution impact, traffic, how zoning changes will affect costs to town and if it will cause congestion; he does not see where they have been considered.   He went on to correlate the past Town Meetings and the trend toward lower density.  
Annie Rockwell approached the Board and commented that the policy has been to decrease residential density and have not heard what the impact would be on schools, sewer, traffic or the village; there is a lot of nice wording but no facts.  Missing is the affordable component and there is no mixed use that can be read; the only thing different is the 8 units per acre and the setbacks.  She stated that the proposal was irresponsible and urged to the Board to drop it.

Chairman Ryder commented that three years ago he ran for the planning Board and one of the issues that he supported was the overlay district.  After expressing support for the bylaw he explained that by passing the bylaw at Town Meeting it will give the Planning Board the teeth to control sprawl and development in that area. He explained that the bylaw in front of us is difficult to understand because of legalese.  
Vice-Chairman Magauran addressed the fact that more people are aware of lack off options for seniors and the affordability gap in terms of housing and for young families. After many points supporting the bylaw he stated that if density is a way to achieve affordability it is best to have in an area where the services are available.  

Mrs. Rockwell pointed out a typo on page one which was noted by the secretary.

Mr. Rockwell approached the board and stated that he does not think that density is evil; he believes the bylaw is not well thought out.  
After a bit more discussion the Board concluded that motion should be made to move forward the proposed bylaw Section 16.

Motion was made by Member Gonsalves to accept the By Law Section 16 as amended, seconded by Vice – Chairman Magauran.
VOTE: 6-0-0 
Motion made by  Vice – Chairman Magauran to continue the Public Hearings to April 11, 7:15, seconded by Member Gonsalves.
VOTE: 6-0-0
Motion to adjourn made by Vice -Chairman Magauran and Seconded by Member Gonsalves.

VOTE: 6-0-0
List of Documents Submitted:
- Minutes January 18, 2011

- Bylaw Section 16.

 -Copy of  Massachusetts G.L. c.39, Section 23D

Respectfully submitted,

Sherman Briggs, Clerk
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